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Iwan Davies        Our ref: RDOC22/240141 
Team Leader        Your ref: SSD-10471 
NSW Department of Planning & Environment    
12 Darcy Street 
Parramatta NSW 2150 
 
Emailed: via Major Projects Portal 
 
 
17 November 2022 
 
 
Dear Mr Davies 
 
Subject: Winterbourne Wind Farm (SSD-10471) – Environmental Impact Statement 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide advice on the above matter. This is a response from the 
Department of Regional NSW – Mining, Exploration & Geoscience (MEG) – Geological Survey of 
NSW (GSNSW). 
 
MEG-GSNSW has reviewed the Environmental Impact Statement for the proposed Winterbourne 
Wind Farm and notes Exploration Licence (EL) 9338, held by Iolanthe Minerals Pty Ltd, overlaps 
the far northern portion of the proposed Winterbourne Wind Farm project. As required by the 
SEARs, the proponent (Winterbourne Wind Pty Ltd) must consult with the holders of all current 
mineral title that overlap the project area. If not already undertaken MEG-GSNSW requests that 
consultation takes place with Iolanthe Minerals. 
 
Queries regarding the above information should be directed to the MEG-GSNSW Land Use team at 
landuse.minerals@geoscience.nsw.gov.au. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Malcolm Drummond 
Senior Geoscientist, Land Use 
for 
Steven Palmer 
Manager, Land Use 
Geological Survey of NSW – Mining, Exploration & Geoscience 
 
 


